

Họ và tên thí sinh:

Mã đề thi 151

Số báo danh:

PART A

Choose one word which has a different stress pattern from that of the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------|--------------|-----------------|-----------------|
| 1. A. skeleton | B. disease | C. phenomenon | D. intestine |
| 2. A. passionate | B. platinum | C. digestive | D. album |
| 3. A. community | B. volunteer | C. contribution | D. disadvantage |

Choose one word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|---------------|--------------|
| 4. A. fortunate | B. chocolate | C. passionate | D. celebrate |
| 5. A. walks | B. pens | C. students | D. cups |

Choose the best answer to complete each of the following sentences.

6. My mother _____ the responsibility for running the household.
A. holds B. takes C. runs D. bears
7. We share the house with our grandparents and our uncle's family. It's a(n) _____ family.
A. nuclear B. extended C. crowded D. multi-generation
8. I always remember _____ off the lights before I leave my house.
A. turning B. to turn C. turned D. being turned
9. My parents are very good at _____ their time between work and family.
A. leaving B. splitting C. sharing D. taking
10. A: "How fashionable a pair of trainers you have!" – B: " _____ "
A. Do you want to know where I bought them? B. Thanks for your compliment.
C. I know it's fashionable. D. Yes, of course.
11. My mother gets annoyed with my younger brother because he _____ his dirty clothes over the floor.
A. always throws B. is throwing C. is always throwing D. is going to throw
12. That teen idol was _____ to win second place in the Idol Contest in 2010.
A. being talented B. talent C. talented D. talentless
13. A: Why are you working so hard these day?
B: Because _____ a car, so I'm saving as much as I can.
A. I'll buy B. I buy C. I'm going to buy D. I bought
14. Fundraising for charity is a _____ thing for everyone to do to help the community.
A. meant B. meaningful C. meaningless D. meaning

15. A: "Do you mind if I have a look at your project on community development?"

B: "_____"

A. No, not at all.

B. Yes, it's a good project.

C. Yes, you're welcome.

D. As quickly as possible.

16. It is _____ that all the students in class 10A choose to do a project on "helping the needy".

A. surprising

B. surprised

C. surprise

D. surprisingly

17. A lot of generous businessmen have _____ valuable contributions to helping needy people.

A. done

B. taken

C. made

D. given

18. A: Oh, I've just realized. I haven't got any money.

B: Haven't you? Well, don't worry. _____ you some.

A. I'll lend

B. I lend

C. I'm going to lend

D. I'm lending

19. A: "It's nearly Tet holiday already." – B: "_____"

A. How time flies!

B. Thanks a million.

C. Don't make me laugh!

D. No such luck.

20. Nothing will make me _____ my mind.

A. change

B. to change

C. changing

D. changes

21. Last Sunday was _____ that we decided to go on a picnic.

A. so beautiful a day

C. such beautiful a day

B. so beautiful day

D. such beautiful day

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. Billy, come and give me a hand with cooking.

A. attempt

B. help

C. be busy

D. prepared

23. The most common side effects with acupuncture are soreness, slight bleeding and discomfort.

A. direct

B. indirect

C. original

D. unwanted

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. Many people who do volunteer work think they are more fortunate than others.

A. lucky

B. blessed

C. unlucky

D. uncomfortable

25. Acupuncture is considered to be very safe when enough precautions are taken.

A. comfortable

B. dangerous

C. sore

D. unhealthy

Read the passage and choose the best answer (A, B, C or D) to each question.

Plants supply people with food, clothing, and shelter – their most important needs. Many of our most useful medicines are also made (26) _____ plants. In addition, plants add beauty and pleasure to our lives. Most people enjoy the smell of flowers, the sight field of waving grain, and the quiet of a forest. Not (27)

_____ plants are helpful to man. Some species grow in fields and gardens as weeds that choke off useful plants. Tiny bits of pollen from (28) _____ plants cause (29) _____ as asthma and hay fever. Others, such (30) _____ poison ivy and poison oak, irritate the skin.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------|---------------|--------------|
| 26. A. of | B. from | C. by | D. with |
| 27. A. all | B. every | C. any | D. some |
| 28. A. any | B. certain | C. most | D. all |
| 29. A. accidents | B. diseases | C. misfortune | D. disasters |
| 30. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. as |

Choose the item among A, B, C or D that best answers the questions about the passage.

Humanitarian Dorothea Dix was born in Hampden, Maine, in 1802. At the age of 19, she established a school for girls, the Dix Mansion School, in Boston, but had to close it in 1835 due to her poor health. She wrote and published the first of many books for children in 1824. In 1841, Dix accepted an invitation to teach classes at a prison in East Cambridge, Massachusetts. She was deeply disturbed by the sight of mentally-ill persons thrown in the jail and treated like criminals. For the next eighteen months, she toured Massachusetts institutions where other mental patients were **confined** and reported the shocking conditions she found to the state legislature. When improvements followed in Massachusetts, she turned her attention to the neighboring states and then to the West and South.

Dix's work was interrupted by the Civil War; she served as superintendent of women hospital nurses for the federal government.

Dix saw special hospitals for the mentally-ill built in some fifteen states. Although her plan to obtain public land for her cause failed, she aroused concern for the problem of mental illnesses all over the United States as well as in Canada and Europe.

Dix's success was due to her independent and thorough research, her gentle but persistent manner, and her ability to secure the help of powerful and wealthy supporters.

(Source: Adapted from TOEFL Success Peterson's)

31. In what year was the Dix Mansion School closed?

- | | | | |
|---------|---------|---------|---------|
| A. 1802 | B. 1824 | C. 1835 | D. 1841 |
|---------|---------|---------|---------|

32. Why did Dorothea Dix first go to a prison?

- A. She was convicted of a crime.
- B. She taught classes there.
- C. She was sent there by the state legislature.
- D. She was doing research for a book.

33. Where was Dorothea Dix first able to bring about reforms in the treatment of the mentally-ill?

A. Canada

B. Europe

C. Massachusetts

D. The West and the South

34. The word "**confined**" in paragraph 1 is closest in meaning to _____.

A. restricted

B. treated

C. cared for

D. supported

35. Dorothea Dix was NOT successful in her attempt to _____.

A. arouse concern for the mentally-ill

B. become superintendent of nurses

C. obtain public lands

D. publish books for children

PART B

Give the correct form of the words in brackets.

36. Children who share the housework with their mums have better _____ with their teachers at school. (**relate**)

37. _____ studies offer evidence that acupuncture can treat from simple to complicated ailments. (**science**)

38. Quan Ho _____ in Bac Ninh province in the 13th century. (**origin**)

39. The _____ system is a network consisting of blood, blood vessels and the heart. (**circulate**)

40. The students eventually began to think more _____. (**depend**)

Give the correct form of the verbs in brackets.

41. I am prepared _____ (wait) here all night if necessary.

42. A: Do you have any plans for this afternoon?

B: Yes. I _____ (look around) the museum.

43. He decided to disguise himself by _____ (dress) as a woman.

44. Mr Clark _____ (work) in a bank for 15 years. Then he gave it up.

45. Don't worry about the letter. I'm sure you _____ (find) it.

Complete each second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence.

46. Peter started playing the piano when he was six years old.

→ Peter has

47. The teacher won't correct exercises until tomorrow.

→ Exercises

48. We intend to visit the museum, but we don't have enough time.

→ We are... ..

49. We haven't been to a concert for over a year.

→ The last time we

50. People say that Laura won a special prize at the annual musical.

→ Laura

-----The end-----